
 
On behalf of the Alde group: compatibility of Sharia law European 
Convention on Human Rights” can state parties to the convention be 
signatories to the cairo declaration?  
 
We underline the importance of the rule of law, the separation of 
state and religion and recognition of pluralism.  
 
When human rights are concerned there should be no room for 
cultural or religious exceptions, and we acknowledge that the Cairo 
declaration is not in line with the main international human rights 
instruments.  
 
However the set up of the report and the examples chosen imply that 
we are faced with a trend that Sharia is considered in one way or 
another as a source of law in Europe.  
This is obviously not the case..   
 
It is important to note that Sharia in itself is a dynamic concept open 
to interpretation, and is it is not uniformly applied in all its aspects in 
the countries where is is a source or one of the sources of law.  
 
In many Muslim majority countries the interpretation of the role of 
sharia as a way to claim exceptions in the implementation of human 
rights law is disputed by civil society activists, lawyers and human 
rights activist. For example many women rights activists in Muslim 
majority countries have campaigned to abolish the exemptions some 
states take on CEDAW on the basis of sharia law.  
 
Often the imposition of sharia is used by leaders that have no 
credible democratic legitimacy but who know that it is hard for their 
citizens to criticize the focus on islam and sharia as they do not want 
to be stigmatized as unbelievers or apostates. 
 



Of course we should be worried and speak out against parallel 
‘informal societies’ in which decisons are taken regarding for example 
marriage, divorce, inheritance that are outside the realm of our legal 
system and contrary to universal human rights.  
 
At the same time, many citizens in Council of Europa for whom islam 
is a guiding principle in their lives and who at the same time see 
themselves as law abiding citizens who support the application of 
human rights as stipulated in the European Convention on Human 
Rights.  
 
As the ALDE group we support an ongoing dialogue about pluralism, 
tolerance and a spirit of openness as the guiding principle of the 
European Convention of Human Rights with muslim communities 
with the Council of Europe member states and governments, civil 
society and religious communities in Muslim Majority Countries. 
However human rights are concerned there should be no room for 
cultural or religious exceptions 
 
We wonder however whether this report will be conducive to this 
dialogue, as we feel that this report tries to do too much at the same 
time based on important case studies that can not however be seen 
as examplary for the situation of all Muslim communities in Europe. 
 
In this report we see a blurring of issues of universality of human 
rights, knowledge and awareness of human rights in Muslim 
communities, agency of Muslim women and men in Europe and 
proper access to justice.  
 
In case this report gets adopted we see these topics as the theme for 
separate reports.  
 


